
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from meeting held on  8/11/2010 

 
Dick Plyler called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Secretary presented minutes of 6/09 meeting as well as updates on membership status and 
updates to website  

 
Treasurer’s Report 

With all expenses paid up to date,  the balance in the operational fund is $3918.94.  
Reserve fund balance for 2010 is $4545. 
 

Old Business 
The club decided to look into the purchase of a small Honda generator.   
Ray Crowley was assigned the task of pricing a suitable model 
 
It was noted that Harris Field is still available and can be used on scheduled days. 
 

New Business 
 We discussed the remaining planned activities for this year: 
  September picnic,  managed by Bill Bruekmann 
   Picnics open to members, family and guests.   Club provides food. 
   Scheduled for Sunday, Sep. 12th at 1PM. 
  Vintage Event – Sponsored by Mike Denest – Scheduled for Oct. 9th & 10th. 
   Mike requested assistance for running the event 
    There will be no flying over the pits 
    Sound levels will be enforced 
    Food will be served on Saturday 
    The dinner on Saturday will be $32     
    Anyone can sell aircraft stuff at the event 
   Mike announced that Henry Bohe is now Secretary of VRCS 
  December Christmas Lunch – Sponsored by Dick Plyler – Dec. 11th. 
  Other Events –  
   Bill and Ray will be sponsoring a trip to Bethel PA (Grimes Airport) 
    Planned for October 2nd.  Includes RC activities. 
    
Miscellaneous Business 

• There was a question about guest flying, and the general guideline was given that guests 
should not fly more than 2-3 times per year without applying for membership.  Guests 
who wish to fly must always be accompanied by their sponsor. 

 
• There was a discussion and proposal to open West Field to larger planes  

(specifically Gas powered) 
o Earl McMullen suggested a "noise committee" to evaluate noise levels 
o There was a suggestion to do this on a trial basis on Saturdays 

   
  



 
 
 
     
New Members 

There were four new members voted in as probationary club members. 
 
Wayne Morris, sponsored by Dick Plyler 
Dennis Cannon, sponsored by Bill Bruekmann 
Steve Andrew (junior member), sponsored by John Andrew 
Earl McMullen, sponsored by Bill Bruekmann 
 
We voted to accept Jack Douglas as a returning full member.   
 

 
Field Marshall Report 

Ray noted that the following field improvements were done: 
• Decorative Fence Caps 
• Renewed grass seeding on runway end 

 
Safety Officer Report 

Nothing to report 
 
Newsletter Editor - Cecil Miller 
 Nothing to report 
 
Chief Flight Instructor Report 

Mike Denest reported on the July 6th solo achievement by Walt Falkner.  Walt was 
presented with a certificate of his "wings" by Henry Bohe.  Mike performed the "cutting 
of the shirt-tails" ritual on Walt after explaining the historical significance of this ancient 
ritual. 
 

50/50 
 John Andrew won $31 in the 50/50 raffle. 
 ________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
Dick Plyler showed a nice electric powered Enforcer delta-wing by Balsa USA 
Lou Kinney showed his new Hitec 2.4Ghz radio that includes the ability to receive telemetry data 
 from the model 
Mike Denest showed his completed Top Flight Taurus with authentic dope and silk covering. 
 

 
The meeting was closed at around 8:30 PM 
 
Next Meeting 
October 12th at 7:30 p.m. at the Upper Oxford Township Building 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


